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	- To Administrations of Member States 

  of the Union;

- To ITU-T Sector Members

Copy:

- To ITU-T Associates;

- To the Chairman and Vice-Chairmen of

  Study Group 5;

- To the Director of the Telecommunication

  Development Bureau;

- To the Director of the Radiocommunication
  Bureau


	Subject:

	Proposed deletion of ITU-T Recommendations K.15, K.17, K.22 and K.41 agreed to by Study Group 5 at its meeting on
20 June 2003


Dear Sir/Madam,

1
At the request of the Chairman of Study Group 5 , Protection against electromagnetic environment effects, I have the honour to inform you that this Study Group, in its meeting from 16 to 20 June 2003, agreed to delete ITU-T Recommendations K.15, K.17, K.22 and K.41, in accordance with the provisions of Recommendation A.8,  § 8.2, of WTSA (Montreal, 2000).  10 Member States and 18 Sector Members participated in the meeting and there was no objection to this agreement.

2
Annex 1 gives information about this agreement, including an explanatory summary about the reasons for the deletion.

3
Having regard to the provisions of Recommendation A.8, § 8.2, I should be grateful if you would inform me by 2400 hours UTC on 12 December 2003 whether your Administration/organization approves or rejects this deletion.


Should any Member States or Sector Members be of the opinion that deletion should not be accepted, they should advise their reasons for disapproving and the matter would be referred back to the Study Group.

4
After the above mentioned deadline ( 12 December 2003), the Director of TSB will notify, in a circular, the result of the consultation. This information will also be published in the ITU Operational Bulletin.

Yours faithfully,

H. Zhao
Director of the Telecommunication
Standardization Bureau

Annex: 1

ANNEX 1
(to TSB Circular 186)

Explanatory summary of reasons for the deletion
of ITU-T Recommendations K.15, K.17, K.22 and K.41

(
Recommendations K.15 “Protection of remote-feeding systems and line repeaters against lightning and interference from neighbouring electricity lines” and K.17 “Tests on power-fed repeaters using solid-state devices in order to check the arrangements for protection from external interference”
The information contained in Recommendations K.15 and K.17 is now contained in the revised Recommendations K.44 and K.45 (07.03). Therefore it is proposed to delete Recommendations K.15 and K.17.

(
Recommendation K.22 “Overvoltage resistibility of equipment connected to an ISDN T/S bus”
The requirements from Recommendation K.22 have been included in the revised Recommendation K.21 (07.03). K.22 is proposed to be deleted.

(
Recommendation K.41 “Resistibility of internal interfaces of telecommunication centres to surge overvoltages”
The requirements of Recommendation K.41 have been added to revised Recommendation K.20 (07.03).  It is proposed to delete Recommendation K.41.
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